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Telephone: 01233 712277 

Email: office@charing.kent.sch.uk  

Website: www.charingschool.org.uk 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/CharingPrimary/ 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

And this is it, another end to another term! The end of March is one my favourite times of the year as 
spring begins; the days get longer and the weather starts to change and hopefully warm up! 
Metaphorically, it feels like we are reaching the light and it gives me great hope. What a great way to 
reach the end of a term from which we have lots to celebrate. 
 

The Easter service on Monday was absolutely FANTASTIC. It brought me great joy seeing so many 
children take part and sharing the story of Holy Week. I really felt like we were living the first line of our 
vision by being an inclusive school with all talents developed, celebrated and enjoyed! I was also really 
impressed with the respect the children showed whilst waiting for the various classes to get ready! 
Thanks to all the parents who came and supported the event and a big thank you to James and Esme 
Brown for playing the organ and piano in the service! 
 
OPAL play made its debut on Tuesday and I feel so excited about the future! What a wonderful start; the 
children really loved it and were in their absolute element. As parents know, I like children to be children 
and that's what they were able to be during their lunch break on Tuesday. Please make sure your children 
have their wellies in school so they can take part in all areas that are set up. A huge thank you for all the 
donations to get it up and running and a special thank you to Mr Hallam for making us a sink to go in the 
mud kitchen - it was greatly received by the children. Also, a big thank you to Mrs Golden, Miss Dowsett, 
Mrs Young and Mr Cooke for getting this new initiative up and running! 
 
I really hope you will have seen the letter I received from the Minister for Schools last week about our 
school's SATs results last year. Every child achieved at least the expected standard in Reading, Writing 
and Maths; putting us in the top 1% of schools in the country. I am very proud to lead such a great school 
that is progressing from strength to strength. 
 
To continue the school's improvement, I am delighted to inform parents that for September we will be moving 
to single form entry, which means each year group will be a stand  alone class and altogether we will have 7 
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To continue the school's improvement, I am delighted to inform parents that for September we will 
be moving to single form entry, which means each year group will be a stand  alone class and 
altogether we will have 7 classes plus the Ducklings. We will, as a consequence, be appointing a new 
teacher for September. This is altogether really exciting news for the school and we are getting closer 
to increasing the number of children attending our school to around 200 which in many ways is the 
ideal size for a primary school. 
 
Another week, another set of sporting fixtures. This week the football team took on Victoria Road 
and came out for victorious winning our first game since the Covid pandemic 3-2. It was a great 
performance from all with Amos, Joseph and George scoring our goals. Also, later today, Thursday, 
our Rugby squad will be playing their first fixture of the year against St Theresa's. We have been 
taking part in a lot of sporting fixtures this term and I would like to thank Miss Jones for her 
dedication in organising these events which are not only enjoyable for the children but teach them 
many life skills. I am also grateful to her for giving up her own time in attending these events. We 
would not be able to take part in so many events if it were not for her dedication. 
 
Key Stage 2 parents, I wrote to you last week inviting you to come in to school on Thursday 18th April 
at 9am to discuss e-safety. I have called the meeting due to my serious concerns about the rising 
number of incidents we are having to deal with concerning our children and their use of phones out 
of school. Please do come if you can, even if you do not currently have your own concerns because 
our aim is to be proactive in keeping children safe for the future. 
 
What a fantastic last few weeks and this sets us up beautifully for next term. I have managed to thank 
some members of staff personally for their hard work and dedication but I would like to thank all my 
staff for all they do in making the school a great place of learning for all the children. Thank you too 
to you the parents and of course the children. Please ensure your children are well rested, have a 
great holiday and are raring to go for a fantastic final two terms! We return to school on Monday 
15th April. I would love to see everyone back in school on that first day and beyond because we all 
know how important attendance is! 
 
Take care, 
 
Thomas Bird 
Head teacher 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Compassion        Friendship      Forgiveness      Resilience       Hope 

INTERNET SAFETY 

 

 

 

ATTENDANCE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DROP OFF 

Can we please remind parents that school gates shut at  8:55am. If you arrive 

late , please drop off your child/ children at the school office.  

For safeguarding reasons we do not allow parents/carers to drop off their 

children to their classes.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If your child is poorly and unable to come 
to school, please ensure that you inform 
the office via telephone or leave a 
message on our answer phone. Can we 
please request that all attendance 
related emails are sent to the following: 

Ms. Nimrah Rehman 
attendance@charing.kent.sch.uk 
 

 

This week’s poster about is What Parents need to know about CLICKBAIT at the end 

of the newsletter.  Please continue to monitor your child’s online behaviour and 

access. If you need help with a specific app we have not highlighted yet, please talk 

to Mrs Hammond. 

PAYMENTS FOR SWIMMING LESSONS 

YEAR 4 AND YEAR 5 

 

If you haven’t yet paid for your child’s space for 
swimming lessons to start in Term 5, please log 
onto the MCAS app under Products to do so. 

If you have any difficulty, please do not hesitate 
to contact the office. 
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MEDICATION SAFETY 

  

HEALTHY LUNCHES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WRAPAROUND CARE: Both Breakfast and Afterschool club bookings are placed under this tab and 

payments need to be made when you book your session for your child. This is done to avoid any 

payments not made. 

PARENT CONSENT: Please select the options given to update your child’s consent.  

If payments have been made otherwise and in advance before booking the sessions, please call or 

email the office to book your child’s space.Please be reminded to clear out any 

outstanding balances under individual accounts of your children. 

 

SCHOOL DINNERS – 
Dinner Money cost £2.43 
Please be reminded school meals are to be paid for in advance. Our caterers will not allow a debt to 
build and as of next term, any unpaid accounts will result in your child not receiving a meal and you 
will need to provide a packed lunch.  
 

We understand that at times children are unwell and need to stay at home to 

recover, however please remember that we can administer prescribed medication, 

so if your child is feeling better but needs medicine, this can be brought to the office 

and managed as necessary. The office would be able to assist is this. 

 

We promote healthy eating at Charing CE Primary School and would appreciate 
parents adhering to the healthy eating guidelines as below: 
 
Sweets: Please do not pack sweets or chocolate bars. 
 
Drinks: children under 5 receive free milk with their snacks and water is 
available for everyone whenever they want to drink. Please do not send in fizzy 
drinks with your child’s packed lunch. 

 
Nut Free: Please be reminded that we are a nut-free school. We have children in school who have 
potential life-threatening nut- allergies which can be triggered by direct or indirect contact with nuts in 
the environment. To keep our children safe, we request that parents please find a nut-free alternative. 
This also includes NUTELLA or any CHOCOLATE spread. 
Thank you for your co-operation. 
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COLLECTIVE CELEBRATION 

WORSHIP 

Pippa 

Ellie 

Abubakar 

Trillion 

Jasmine 

Harry H 

Ava 

Archie 

Zyanyah 

Eliza L 

Lia Annie 

Parker 

Ella-May 

Grayson Vinny 

Finn William Georgie 

Johnny 

Freddie- Joe 

George M 

Jenson 
Trixie 
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 In our Worship this week we have been thinking about the events of Holy Week and we will continue 
this next week. Holy Week is a time when we remember the week before Jesus was crucified up to 
his Resurrection on Easter Sunday. 

We began by considering What kind of a leader the Jews were expecting? We looked at a crown of 
thorns and a golden crown – we wondered who would wear this crown and who they wore it for? 
For themselves/for others? 

We read one of the gospel accounts: of Palm Sunday, the first day in Holy Week. Jesus was 
recognised as the Messiah. This procession with palm leaves (symbolising goodness and victory) 
celebrated Jesus coming as a king, with everyone crying ‘Hosanna’ (‘save now’). For Jews, waving 
palms was a symbol of rejoicing and part of the Feast of the Passover, a bit like we would wave flags 
to rejoice at a Royal Wedding/National event. 

Yet the donkey Jesus chose to ride on showed that he would be a very different king, a humble 
Saviour king. 

We then thought about when Jesus went into the Temple, was angry and upset; he said ‘This is my 
Father’s house and it has been turned into a den of thieves’. The traders were using it as a selling 
place for their caged animals, and other produce. Jesus was so cross that he overturned tables to 
show his feelings. 

We moved onto the Thursday of Holy Week when our thoughts turn to Holy Thursday when Jesus 
had the Last Supper with his disciples; Jesus surprised his disciples by washing their feet. After this 
they ate Supper together. Jesus knew he was going to leave his disciples, and wanted to share this 
last meal with them, to prepare them for what was going to happen to him. To leave symbols to help 
them remember this, he broke bread saying this is my body and drank wine which was his blood. 
These Symbols are still used by Christians today to remember Jesus, in Eucharist/ Communion 
Services. In Luke’s gospel, Jesus tells his disciples to ‘do this in remembrance of me’ . Jesus took his 
disciples to the Garden of Gethsemane; his disciples fell asleep – while Jesus prayed to his Father 
God for strength and courage. Jesus was betrayed and arrested. 

We will be remembering these events on Monday morning during our Easter Service in St Peter’s 
Church at 9:15. 

 

 

This Week in Worship 

Dear Father God, 
 

You made my friends and you made me, 

You made the world for us to see. 

You love each one of us and long ago, 

You sent your Son to tell us so. 

Jesus showed us many things, 

To love and share and dance and sing. 

To learn and pray, to help and care, 

He promised he'd always be there. 

He died but then came back to life, 

Let's celebrate for he's alive! 
 

Amen. 
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 Dates for your Diary 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Date Event 

TERM 5 

2nd May Kingswood Representative talk to Parents of Year 4 
2:30pm 

21st May Ducklings and Rabbits Sports Day 
9.30am-10.30am 
 
Owls' Sports Day 
2pm-3pm 

22nd May  Woodpeckers and Badgers Sports Day 
9.15am-10.30am 

22nd May 
 
 

Squirrels and Otters Sports Day 
1.45pm -3:00pm 
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Please do come along and share with 

your friends and family! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Compassion        Friendship      Forgiveness      Resilience       Hope 

 



Compassion        Friendship      Forgiveness      Resilience       Hope 

 


